
CENTRAL HUDSON GAS & ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
284 SOUTH AVENUE 

POUGHKEEPSIE, NEW YORK 12601 
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Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

 
 

 
Re: Winter Bundled Service (WBS) 

 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
  
 Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or the “Company”) hereby 
submits the proposed tariff amendments listed below to become effective February 1, 2011. 
   

P.S.C. No. 12 - Gas 
 

4th Revised Leaf No. 117.1 
Original Leaf No. 117.2 

 
 The purpose of these amendments is to revise the commodity price points and weightings for the 
Winter Bundled Sales (WBS) service option provided under the Company’s Retail Access Program to 
reflect changes to pipeline capacity that the Company has under contract and utilizes for WBS as discussed 
more fully below. 
 

WBS, a virtual storage program, was first provided to retail suppliers during the period November 
2007 through March 2008 pursuant to the Commission’s Order in Case 05-G-0935.  The current 
commodity price points for WBS, which have remained unchanged since the inception of WBS, are based 
on the Canadian capacity/supply that the Company has under contract and which is assumed to be used for 
storage injections during the period April through October.  Based on known capacity changes, the 
Company proposes to revise the WBS commodity price points and weightings as follows:   
 
  Current Proposed Proposed 

Price Point Apr - Oct Apr - Oct 2011 Apr - Oct after 2011 
  Dth Allocation Dth Allocation Dth Allocation
Dawn Ontario   10,000  50.0%    10,000  50.0%      10,000  50.0%
TCPL Alberta, AECO   10,000  50.0%      4,500  22.5%            -    0.0%
Dominion Transmission Inc. - Appalachia          -    0.0%      5,500  27.5%      10,000  50.0%
    20,000  100.0%    20,000  100.0%      20,000  100.0%
 
 

The Company is proposing an effective date of February 1, 2011, which is approximately 40 days 
prior to the last date that retail suppliers can elect WBS for the November 2011 – March 2012 winter 
season.    
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These revisions were previously discussed with Staff of the Department of Public Service (Staff) 
and were reviewed with Staff and retail suppliers approved to provide service in the Company’s franchise 
area during a collaborative teleconference on August 18, 2010.  In addition, the Company will be 
providing, via e-mail, a copy of this filing to the aforementioned retail suppliers.  Accordingly, the 
Company respectfully requests that the publication requirements of 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law as 
to newspaper publication be waived. 
 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Amy S. Dittmar at 845-486-5433 or 
adittmar@cenhud.com. 
 
 
         Yours very truly, 
 
 
 
         Michael L. Mosher 
           Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
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